DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT CHIEF OF STAFF FOR INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT
600 ARMY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20310-0600

August 12, 2019
Base Realignment and Closure Division

John Kieling

Chief, Hazardous Waste Bureau

New Mexico Environment Department
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303

RE: Notification to Perform Semi-Annual Groundwater Periodic Monitoring, Fort Wingate
Depot Activity, McKinley County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kieling:

The Department of the Army respectfully submits this notification of its intention to
perform the October 2019 semi-annual groundwater periodic monitoring event in accordance
with the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act Permit, EPA ID# NM6213820974 Section
V.A.1, issued by the New Mexico Environment Department on February 25, 2015.

The groundwater monitoring event will take place beginning September 28, 2019. The Army
will collect groundwater levels from northern area groundwater wells and piezometers prior to
commencing groundwater sampling activities. The event will take approximately three weeks
to complete.

If you have questions or require further information, please call me at (505) 721-9770.

Sincerely,
PATTERSON.MAR oigitaysigned by

PATTERSON.MARK.C.1229214493
K.C.1229214493  0ste:2019.08.13 085603 -0400
Mark Patterson
BRAC Environmental Coordinator

CF:
Mr. Dave Cobrain, NMED-HWB
Mr. Benjamin Wear, NMED-HWB
Mr. Michiya Suzuki, NMED-HWB
Mr. Steve Smith, USACE SWF
Mr. Saqib Khan, USACE SWT
Ms. Daisy Pate, USACE SPA
Ms. Chelsea Montoya, USACE SPA
FWDA Admin Record, Ohio / New Mexico
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Chrisg Esler

From: Christy Esler <cesler@sundance-inc.net>

Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2019 9:07 AM

To: John.kieling@state.nm.us

Cc: (dave.cobrain@state.nm.us); Ben Wear (benjamin.wear@state.nm.us); Michiya Suzuki;

hendrickson.charles@epa.gov; Steven Smith (steve.w.smith@usace.army.mil); Saqib SWF
Khan (Sagib.Khan@usace.army.mil); Pate, Daisy B CIV USARMY CESPA (US); '"Montoya,
Chelsea R CIV USARMY CESPA (US)'; Patterson, Mark C CIV (US)

Subject: Notification to Perform Semi-Annual Groundwater Periodic Monitoring, FWDA
Attachments: Notification_Perform Semi-Annual GWPM_FWDA _12Aug2019.pdf
Mr. Kieling,

The Department of the Army respectfully submits the attached notification of its intention to perform the October 2019
semi-annual groundwater periodic monitoring event at Fort Wingate Depot Activity beginning September 28, 2019.

If you have questions or require further information, please contact Mark Patterson at 505-721-9770.

FedEx Tracking Number 8146 9770 7940.

Respectfully submitted,

Christy Esler | Program Manager

Sundance Consulting, Inc.

Woman-Native American- Owned Small Business

4292 Tallmadge Rd. | Rootstown, OH 44272

330 578-3024 Office | 330 727-0042 Cell

330 358-7311 (U.S Army office/ Fort Wingate Army Depot)
cesler@sundance-inc.net

www.sundance-inc.net

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:
This message (including any attachments or enclosures) contains information that may be confidential and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity
named above. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify me by return email and destroy the communication.



